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Supported by Millmerran Power Partners

MILLMERRAN & DISTRICT NEWS    FREE 

Carols by Candlelight 

The Christmas Carols are again being 
held in the Lions Park, Millmerran on                               

Wednesday 11th December.                      
The sausage sizzle begins at 6pm.                     

The Carols follow at 7pm a very enjoyable 
night is assured.                                                         

If, by chance, the weather turns bad, we                    
will move to the Cultural Centre.

Event hosted by Millmerran                      

Ministers Association. 

Lighting Christmas Tree
Sunday December 1 at 7pm
Domville Place Millmerran
FREE Sausage Sizzle

Santa Drive By in Millmerran
Thursday December 19 at 6pm

Booking details for the Santa
visit to your home in Millmerran
see inside this newsletter 







Disclaimer:

Millmerran Commerce & Progress Inc. welcome editorial contributions and 

advertisements.  The right is reserved to alter abbreviate or omit editorials 

or advertisements for any reason.  MCPI will not be held responsible for any 

comments of third-party contributors or, any errors and omissions contained 

in the publication.                                                                                                                                

New	December	-	newsletter	advertising	Rate	Card	is available on MCPI 

website—www.millmerrancommerce.com.     HOME PAGE - NEWSLETTER                                                                          

Articles	can	be	emailed	to	Millmerrannewsletter@gmail.com—mailed	

or	dropped	in	the	YELLOW	BOX—on	the	landing	of	Horizon	Accounting	

of�ice	—		31	Campbell	Street,	Millmerran.																																																																																												

Please	submit	your	ads	or	updates	by	the	16th	day	of	any	month.													

No	Newsletter	is	printed	for	January	of	any	year.	

                      Welcome to the December Millmerran and District Newsle�er

Suddenly it is December and 2024 is nearly finished.  What a year it has been!  Thank you to everyone who has offered 
support in any way to Millmerran Commerce and Progress.  It has been another fun and produc�ve year with 2025 

shaping up to be even be�er.  The Domville Place project will begin its transforma�on into a central spot for visitors and 
community to relax and enjoy.  We can't wait to begin this upgrade and unfortunately the hold up has been sourcing 

insurances to cover our organisa�on for the project.   

Christmas Tree
It's December so the Christmas Tree will once again be erected in Domville Place.  We would like to invite our community 

st
to join us at 7pm, Sunday 1  December for a free sausage sizzle and ligh�ng of the tree.  Our Christmas in the Bush 

thcelebra�on will take place once again in Domville Place on Saturday 14  December star�ng at 6pm.  Food and drinks will 
be available for sale and Santa will make a guest appearance at 6.45pm. Santa Drive-By is happening again this year on 
Thursday 19 December, the famous HR Holden Ute will take Santa around to children’s homes in Millmerran to greet 

them and provide a bag of treats. 

Millmerran Hospital
The new Millmerran Hospital is on track to open its doors in the first half of 2025.  This hospital will enhance healthcare 

in our small town with modern services and we are all looking forward to our first look inside.  

Millmerran Business Directory
The revised Millmerran Business Directory has been printed and distributed to businesses in town.  This booklet is a MCPI 

ini�a�ve, and we shall have further edi�ons printed as needed.

The next MCPI General Mee�ng will be our final one for the year on Wednesday 18 December at the Millmerran Tennis 
Club, 40 Commens Street, Millmerran – 5.30pm for a 5.45pm start.  We ask that those a�ending please bring along a 

plate to share with a cool drink to celebrate the great year that we have had.

Please remember that there will not be a January mee�ng or Millmerran & District newsle�er printed.  
th

Our first mee�ng for 2025 will on 19  February at the Millmerran Tennis Club, 40 Commens Street, Millmerran –                     
5.30pm for a 5.45pm start.  

Best wishes to everyone for a happy and safe Christmas 
and a great new year for 2025. 

Nikki Macqueen for Millmerran Commerce & Progress Inc.    

Millmerran	Commerce	&	Progress	Inc.																																																																					

P.O. Box 215, Millmerran. Qld. 4357                                                                                                

Email: millmerrancommerce@live.com.au                                                                 																																																															

Websites:  www.millmerrancommerce.com    www.millmerran.net.au                                                            

Facebook:                           www.facebook.com/millmerrancommerce

President: Nikki Macqueen  0417 793 705                                                                      

Secretary: Nola Schaumburg  0448 184 445                                                                                            

Treasurer:  Natasha O’Hanlon  0408 879 803  

	Newsletter Editor: Roselle Crellin 0417 782 810                                                                     																																															

General	Meeting		18th	December	2024	-	held	at	 	Tennis	Millmerran

Clubhouse,		40	Commens	Street,	Millmerran	-	next	door	to	Millmerran	

Indoor	Sports	Centre.			Open	at	5.30pm	for		5.45pm	start																		

http://www.facebook.com/millmerrancommerce


MILLMERRAN AUTO CLUB

Email: millmerranautoclubinc@gmail.com

President:  Daniel Kelly

Vice President:  Tim Follington

Club Secretary: Di Pomfrett

Events Secretary: Jacinta Follington

Treasurer:  Mick Middleton

For information:
Patrick Lunney
0428 052 254
F: Millmerran Pony Club 

mailto:millmerranautoclubinc@gmail.com


            
                                     

www.littletackerschildcare.com.au   1-3 Stanley Street, Millmerran.

millmerran@littletackerschildcare.com.au    07 4695 2999 

https://www.tr.qld.gov.au/about-council/jobs-at-council/current-vacancies/
http://www.littletackerschildcare.com.au
http://www.littletackerschildcare.com.au/
http://www.littletackerschildcare.com.au/
http://millmerran@littletackerschildcare.com.au


MILLMERRAN SENIOR CITIZENS
Hello and happy silly season to all.

By the �me you read this we would have enjoyed our 

Christmas get together at the Pi�sworth Hotel on the 
th

28 . I am sure we would have had  a great �me.

May you all have a joyous and res�ul break and a very 

Merry Christmas and look forward to a great 2025.

We will meet  back at the Cultural Centre on the           

13 th February 2025 for our AGM at 1.00pm.

 
nd thWe meet every 2  and 4  Thurs for Senior get     

togethers to share fun and games and general                               

enjoyment of friendship.

WHAT IS CHRISTMAS.
It is tenderness for the past, courage for the present, 

hope for the future.

It is a wish that every cup may overflow with blessings 

rich and eternal and that every path may lead to peace.

MERRY CHRISTMAS.

Enquires to 0483 027 957 or 0427 371 717.                          

We would love to meet you.

BRINGALILY CHRISTMAS

Friday 13TH December 2024 

6PM start at Bringalily Hall

Santa to visit at 7.30pm

(please bring a small gift for your child)

BBQ and Bar operating, cash only.

Please bring a dessert to share. ALL WELCOME! 

The members of the Millmerran & District Historical society 
would like to wish you all a  very Merry Christmas and 

a Happy new year.

All members are invited to attend our last meeting               
for the year and enjoy a Christmas breakup BBQ.

 
The General meeting will be held on Tuesday                         

10 December at 10.30 am followed by the                            
BBQ starting at 12pm. 

The Historical society is providing the BBQ. If you would 
like to bring a desert to share that would be appreciated.

Please RSVP to Linda Weymouth  0456 204 102                   
for catering purposes.

The museum is only open by appointment currently until 
further notice. Please do not hesitate to contact us if you 

would like to visit and we will do our best to        
accommodate you.

Museum Contact Linda 0456 204 102

www.millmerranmuseum.com.au
millmerran_historical@hotmail.com

http://www.millmerranmuseum.com.au


Best wishes to all

for Xmas & 2025 from 

Millmerran Arts & Craft

Xmas breakup is Wednesday Dec 11th. 

thTuesday Quilting resumes Feb 4  2025

thWednesday Craft resumes Feb 5  2025

Contact Leanne 0428 437 608

rd
We meet 9am 3  Saturday of the month 

st rd thTuesday Quilters 9am 1 , 3  & 5  Tuesday of the month
Wednesday cra� 9am every week.   

 Arts & Cra�s room at the Millmerran Cultural Centre, Walpole Street, Millmerran. 	

Millmerran Arts and Cra�

Millmerran Tennis Club 
The	Millmerran	Tennis	club	are	going	to	

subsidize	the	costs	of	Junior	Coaching	again	in	
2025,	as	we	have	this	year.

Our coach, Steve, has room for more players, so 
spread the news amongst your                                    

families and friends.

Monday	night	social	tennis	7-9pm,	cost	$5	per	
player.		If	you	would	like	to	have	a	hit	of	tennis	

call	Tim	on	0418	384	006.

Private court Hire including racquets and balls 
are available by appointment, call Tim.

To	all	our	players,	and																																																																										
non	players,	young	and																																																																			
old,	may	you	all	have	a																																																																								
safe	and	peaceful																																																																									
Christmas.

Till	Next	Year.	



MILLMERRAN SES
(State Emergency Service)

TRAINING IS HELD EVERY FIRST & THIRD
THURSDAY 2nd March and 16th March, 2023

For further information, feel free to
send us an email at

     
or call Paul on 0488 441 425

  

New members are always welcome.
  

Remember, if you are in need of
emergency storm or flood assistance

contact the SES on 132 500

  TRAINING nights 7pm 
5th December 2024 & 

16th January 2025

Millmerran Men's Shed Inc.
ABN 66 292 710 086    PO Box 20, Millmerran QLD 4357

              Email: contact@millmerranmensshed.org.au
Christmas is almost upon us once again, and what a year it 

has been.  We have been lucky enough to have had some 
good falls of rain over previous months which has the 

country looking �lash in every direction from Millmerran.  
This last year the Mens Shed has completed quite a few jobs 

for our local friends that included restoration of furniture 
pieces and construction of other projects.  These are things 
our members are capable of and enjoy doing.  We also have 
some beautifeul pieces of vintage furniture for restoration 

and then for sale.  
We have been fortutnate enough to welcome a few new 

members to the shed lately and we are always on the 
lookout for more new members.  We have also lost a few 

members as they move on to broader horizons.  We would 
sincerely like to thank all who have supported us over the 

last 12 months with our BBQ’S our sale of goods and steady 
�low of jobs coming into our shed.  

There are many businesses and organisations in town that 
are only to happy to help us when we need pointing in the 

right direction or need help with technical stuff.  For this we 
thank you. 

The	Mens	Shed	wish	you	all	a	Happy	&	Holy	Christmas	
and	a	Happy	and	Healthy	New	Year.	

Quote:	Sometimes	I	can’t	tell	if	I’m	in	pre-school	or	high	
school	Oh	wait....I’m	at	THE	MENS	SHED.	

Howard Rickert      Graham O'Sullivan    Bob McIntosh      
0437 004 357        0437 332 371           0432 520 336

Scrubby Creek Rural Fire Brigade                                               
Hi all the weather has been very hot and lots of storms stay safe 

in the storms.  In this hot weather make sure you have plenty of 

water on hand and look out for each other and check on                 

your neighbours and family.                                                                   

Make sure you have your fire plan in place, and be vigilant on 

what is going on in your area may be fires or another 

Emergency Ring 000.

We like to welcome our new member, one member is doing their  

FMS training at Southbrook and doing well. We like to thank our 

two members that did a night shift out at Moonie.                                  

QLD Rural fire Volunteers around the state

  have been very busy helping other communities with their  fires 

spending days and nights trying to get the fires contained.

Our meetings are the third Sunday of the month at 10.30 am

Training are on Mondays at 7pm 

WWW.FIRE.QLD.GOV.AU/CURRENT

FIRE.QLD.GOV.                                                                              

Stay Safe & Ring 000 if you have any Emergency

Fire warden James Pratt 0477 864 963

Deputy fire warden                                                                                                      

Dennis Dwyer  0427 699 070

mailto:contact@millmerranmensshed.org.au
http://www.fire.qld.gov.au/CURRENT
http://fire.qld.gov.au/


HOSPITAL AUXILIARY

Wow! Another year nearly done              
and dusted.

Many thanks to all that have helped the 
auxiliary during 2024

A big thank you to Margaret and her 
helpers for all their on going work with 

the Rose Garden.
The garden looks great.

Deepest sympathy to Shirley, Alan and 
family at this very sad time on the 

passing of Wayne.

Next meeting will be on Tuesday 18th 
February 2025 at 1.00pm 

New members most welcome. 

                                                                      
Wishing everyone a very Merry 
Christmas and a Happy 2025

For any further details contact                              
Cheryl King 0456 820 944

Sadly, in recent times we have seen two previous members passing 
on,                                             	Terry	Bright	and	Maureen	McCluskey.				

Maureen was a very competent and popular lady Golfer that held 
associate committee positions and dominated the ladies' 

championships throughout the eighties and nineties being A Grade 
champion almost every year in that period, also winning many 

district events as well. She was a true Champion and very humble 
in her gol�ing success.                                                                                                                       

Terry Bright our iconic barman: There have been many people 
involved in the evolution of the Millmerran Golf Club but none so 
memorable as Terry.  He was employed as the club's barman and 

general dogs' body in the eighties and nineties, Terry was not only 
an icon at the club but also known far and wide in the gol�ing 

fraternity.  He was an extremely social and entertaining character 
who devoted much of his life to the clubhouse and running it.  He 

was a true professional in his position and could work a packed bar 
while smoking �ive cigarettes and drinking three beers and be in 

many conversations from one end of the bar to the other, much to 
the dismay of some local members but, Terry did push the 

boundaries at time.  If Terry wasn't in a drama, he would create 
one, he loved a performance and a song, (Frank Sinatra New York 

New York was a favorite).                                                                                                      
I doubt if anybody could outperform Terry's commitment.  His 
contribution to the club went far above and beyond what was 

required, his social personality was a bene�icial input to the club 
during his years as barman, to the people who knew him, his 

charismatic persona will be a lasting memory. And everybody will 
have many stories of their own experiences with Terry. For some 

it's the old saying what happened at the club stays at the club.

On his retirement due to ill health of his mother Stella, he was 

awarded Life Membership.  As Terry said: Golfers are a funny lot.

Millmerran Golf Club Inc.

Millmerran Golf Club Inc.

The	Annual	General	Meeting	will	be	held	at	9.30am																												
8th	December.	Nominations for committee and member 

attendance would be gratefully appreciated.  All Committee 
positions are available for nomination. Please consider your 

position as a member, if you can offer any experience, to learn or 
do something extra, in becoming committee member. Nomination 
forms are available at the clubhouse. As the Club runs mainly on 

volunteer input, the club needs active members to maintain                       
our great asset.

Merry	Xmas	to	one	and	all	and	a	big	thanks	to																											
everybody	that	has	input	into	the	club.

Remember the course is maintained by mainly volunteers that give 
up their time to provide a top quality course at reasonable rates. As 

a member if you can help out please do.
Thanks	also	to	our	many	sponsors	and	Trophy	donors.

Friday Sporters and Saturday Chook run usually kick off 2 > 3pm.
Competition starting times in Summer are 11.30am for 12n tee off 
( no lunch) 
Winter are 10.30am for 11am tee off..

DECEMBER 2024
Sun 1st     Jasch Family Modi�ied Stableford Mug & Goblet Final
 Sun 8th	  Kelly Family Cross Country AGM	9.30am	&	Xmas	party	
Sat 14th, Sun 22nd, Sun 29th 	 Club Trophies

JANUARY	2025
Sun 5th	                  Club Trophies
Sun 12th 	 Captain vs President 18 hole Stableford
Sun 19th	 Club Trophies
Sun 26th	 George Lindenmayer Memorial Secret Partners 
                                                                      Mug & Goblet



39 Margaret Street, Millmerran Qld 4357
To arrange a visit, call us today on 07 4695 1764

or visit www.candk.asn.au/millmerran 

http://www.candk.asn.au/millmerran




MILLMERRAN LOCAL AMBULANCE COMMITTEE                          

Are your First Aid & CPR skills up to date? Do you know what an AED is and how to use it?
Knowing where a First Aid kit or AED is located & how  to use them can save precious 
time in an emergency.
If not, consider booking a First Aid course or CPR refresher course. The skills you learn 
may save your family, friends or co-workers in an emergency situation.

Next general meeting THURSDAY 23rd January, 2025 at 6 PM
New members always welcome. 
Wishing everyone a very Merry Christmas and New Year
Thank you to everyone who has supported LAC                                                                            
during the year. 

For more details contact -                                                                                                                          
President Wayne Hardwick 0409 044 115 or                                                                                                                                              
Secretary Clare McGowan 0427 509 563.

Scrubby Creek Rural Fire Brigade volunteers 
demonstrate  the use of a fire hose at the
fund day recently at Wylahra Grove Hall. 



                                                                                 
Activities and Events at the Community Hall

stSunday 1  December, General Meeting. 9.30am                      
for 10am start.

Yearly Membership fees, are now due. $10 per year.

Monday.  Garden Club 10am to 12md.

Tuesday.  Craft/social. 9am to 12md.

Wednesday.  Bible Studies/Gospel Blues.  1pm to 3pm.

Saturday.  Music Hub. 5pm to 8pm.  

Saturday 7th. FREE SAUSAGE SIZZLE,                                   

by Bec Kirby, as a Xmas thankyou, from                      

Landcare, during music hub.

Sunday.  Bible Studies/Gospel Blues. 1pm to 3pm.

GOLD COIN Entry Fee Per Adult.

NO Women's Circle this month.                                            

Breakfast 9am on Sunday 15th. $8.  

We are holding a mega Xmas Raffle, on Sunday 15th, 

from approx 2pm. Stay Tuned.

The Community Hall, will be closed, from 23/12/24                      

until the end of January 2025.
                                                                                                        

Facebook -  Wylahra Grove Progress Association. Inc.

Wylahra Grove Progress Assoc Inc.
Community Recreation Hall
72 Primrose Dr., Millmerran Downs
info@wgpa.com.au
Ph: 0429 078 012

Millmerran Pharmacy
43 CAMPBELL ST, MILLMERRAN

Ph: 4695 1458

Vaccinations

Blood Pressure Testing

Free Medscheck

NDSS

Perscription Management

Webster-Pak Medication Management

SMS Reminder Service

Gifts for all occasions

And much more!

Call in and talk to one of our

friendly staff!

Trading Hours

Monday - Friday ~ 8.30am - 5pm

Saturday ~ 8.30am - 12pm

http://info@wgpa.cpm.au


Lions Club of Millmerran
November was a busy month for our members.  We have been selling lots of Christmas Cakes and 

Puddings and tickets in our Christmas Raf�le.  The prize is a hamper full of Christmas goodies.  There 
will be two draws and each hamper is valued at $150.00 each.                                                                                   

Tickets will be on sale until “Christmas in the Bush” event. 

We have run a barbeque at the local clearing sale and we will be doing the barbeque at the                       
“Christmas in the Bush”.  Please support your local Lions Club at this event. 

We have also attended the awards nights of both the Millmerran State School and St. Joseph’s School            
to present the Lions Club bursaries.  Congratulations to all the recipients of these awards.

We are also getting ready for our annual “Citizen of the Year” presentation.  We have a dinner to 
announce this person and to thank all the wonderful volunteers who have helped us                                

throughout the year.  

There are no more but we are still accepting donations and Garage	Sales	until	8th	February,	2025,	
selling items from the shed.  Please contact any of the persons listed below.  

Ben	Lindenmayer	0428	186	152
Lois	Lindenmayer	0409	983	003

Rita	Perry	0428	954	184
Val	Grundon	0429	171	080

We	take	this	opportunity	to	wish	everyone	a	safe	and	Merry	Christmas																																																																
and	a	wonderful	New	Year.		Please	stay	safe,	well	and	informed.	



Yallambee Auxiliary
The Yallambee Auxiliary Christmas Elves are busy putting 

together Residents Christmas gifts and we will be                   

seeing you all before Christmas.

Watch out around the town for the lovely ladies selling 

Christmas raffle tickets!!

The raffle is a multi-draw of: A Handmade Quilt                      

and 3 lovely Xmas Hampers

December & January Birthdays, wishing                                       
you all a Happy Birthday:

th· Beryl Hearne  (4  Dec)
rd· Michael Richards (3  Jan)

th· Jackie Dean (5  Jan)
th· Peter Antonio (16  Jan)

th· Laurel Dawson (26  Jan)

There is no Auxiliary Meeting                                                           
for the month of January.

Wishing you all a                
very Merry Christmas          
and a Happy New Year 

Forest Pines Rural Fire Brigade
5 Rosella Ave, The Pines

We would like to welcome the spring rains.  It is a lovely 
yet timely reminder to prune, cut and check fences.               
Make sure your accesses are clear for all vehicles. 
At our recent AGM we were fortunate to have a few 

members to join ranks and the committee.  We always 
welcome new volunteers.  

Fire prevention is helpful for fire fighters.  We can all do 
our part just remember to keep yourself updated with all or 

any fire dangers.  Be sure you have a plan, not only for 
yourself but for all or any animals you may have. Let's 

make sure this fire season is as safe as we can.  Help us 
to help you.  

Our RFS is manned by volunteers and we need your 
support to make our community safe and healthy.  Be 

aware, be careful, be vigilant, be involved.                               
We are all in this together.

Happy holidays from Forest Pines RFB family.                    

Have a safe and happy holiday from our                   

families to yours.

Emergency contact 000 

Craig Carney - Fire Warden 0447 564 157

Nick      First officer 0456 360 028                                         

Derrick     Second Officer 0448 464 142      
Shiree      Third officer  & Secretary 0418 717 683











Go to website https://mcleancare.org.au/careers

Contact us on 07 4695 1580 or Yallambee.admin@mcleancare.org.au
34-40 Margaret Street, Millmerran QLD 4357





2024
December 1  Christmas Lights/Windows & Mail
                      Boxes. Lights turn on till 27 Dec.  
December 1   Millmerran Christmas Tree lighting &   
                       Sausage Sizzle - Domville Place 7pm
December 1   Bike Cavalcade to view Christmas 
                       Lights from 5.30pm
December 1-16 MCSS Christmas Tree appeal
 
December 7  Rocky Creek Hall Christmas Dinner

December  7   Cecil Plains Christmas Carnival

December  8   MAPA Concert- “A Christmas Wish” 

December 11   Carols by Candlelight  

December 13 Bringalily Christmas Tree    

December 14  Christmas in the Bush 6pm

December 19  Santa Drive By 6pm 

December 31  New Years Eve Rocky Creek Hall                                  

2025
January 26    Australia Day Rocky Creek Hall 

February 8     Lions Garage Sale                                    

February        Charity Fundraiser for Life Flight 

March 1 & 2   Millmerran Show 

March 15        Millmerran Auto Club 50 years

Millmerran Township—Santa Drive-By Thursday 19 th December commencing at 6pm

If your household would like a visit and a bag of treats from Santa and his Elf, please provide:-

NAME  ………………………………………….........................................................

HOUSE NUMBER & STREET NAME  ………………………………........................

NUMBER OF CHILDREN  ……………………………..............................................

Lodge your completed form in the Yellow Box on the stairs at Horizon Accounting, 31 Campbell Street, or 

email details to millmerrannewsletter@gmail.com or take a photo of your completed form and send it 

attached to a text message to 0417 782 810 by Monday16th December 2024. 

Santa has a 
HR Holden Ute
and an Elf as 
his Driver for
the Drive By 

Listen out for
Santa ringing
his bell as he
travels around
town



CRANK DRILLINGCRANK DRILLING
PO Box 390, Millmerran, Qld 4357

Phone  4695 1005  Mobile 0428 722 721
Email: crankdrilling@hotmail.com

Carl Bradford 0457 117 521



Call Customer Centre 1300 258 322Local Office
10 Margetts Street, Pittsworth P 4693 1595

Help at Home
Circumstances may change as you age, but with a little extra
support you can remain independent in your own home. Since the
first Blue Care nurse visited a client at home more than 65 years
ago, we have been providing a range of home care services across
Queensland. Social Support Groups, Personal Assistance, Nursing,
Domestic Assistance, Allied Health, Respite.
It’s all part of our commitment to impowering you to live life your way.

Millmerran Memorial Bowls Club
Come on down to your local bowls club for a game	of	bowls,	a	cold	drink	and	a	great	social	day	out.	 
Check the blackboard beside the entrance doors, for upcoming bowls days and other events.  
Alternatively, follow us on Facebook to keep up with what’s happening.  
Jackpot	pairs	every	Friday	evening,	as	well	as	members	draw	and	raf�les.		
Everyone is welcome here, and there are plenty of bowls here for you to use.  
Bingo	is	on	every	second	Saturday	and	every	second	Thursday.		
If you are looking to have a birthday party, work Christmas get together etc., 
the	club	and	kitchen	are	available	to	hire.	 Get in early to avoid disappointment. 
Clubhouse	opening	hours	will	vary	from	time	to	time,	but	here	are	our	
basic	hours.		Monday	&	Tuesday	3.30pm	to	close.	Wednesday	4pm	to	close.	
Thursday	&	Friday	3pm	to	close.	Saturday	&	Sunday	hours	depend	on	

events	at	the	time.																			Call	the	club	on	07	4695	1169																																																																																																																									
or	Chicko	0447	664	380																		Millmerran	Bowls	Club																									38	Walpole	Street,	Millmerran	

Millmerran Commerce & Progress Inc. is seeking one 
or more volunteers to assist with administration work 

for the Millmerran Newsletter and the Millmerran 
Visitors Guide. 

The roles would entail answering emails, preparing 
articles and inserting ads in the monthly newsletter.  

Instructions on how to use the CorelDraw program can be 
provided to the volunteer if required. 

Once printed the newsletter stock and visitors guides are  
delivered to various locations around Millmerran.             
MCPI  office is located at Millmerran Tennis Club.
Centrelink volunteers are most welcome to apply.

Please send your expressions of interest to Secretary at 
millmerrancommerce@live.com.au or for further details 

phone Roselle 0417 782 810 - newsletter editor.   

http://millmerrancommerce@live.com.au


Mainly Music is a program for babies, toddlers, and 

preschoolers. We offer weekly sessions that are full of 

songs, rhymes, actions, and movements designed to 

engage both the parent and the child. Weekly sessions 

are interactive 30-minute structured sessions where a 

passionate volunteer team brings out the best in the 

children and help them to gain the skills in readiness for 

school. Not only will your little one(s) be delighted by the 

one-to-one attention you give, but you'll love the way they 

respond and develop. You'll be creating memories 

together. There is also a lovely morning tea for the 

families after the session. We ask for a donation of $5 per 

family per session but if a family can't afford it, they are 

still very welcome to join. If this excites you, please come 

and join us!

Place: Millmerran Uniting Church  
Day:   Tuesdays   followed by morning tea for all.
Time:  9:00 am	 (During the School Term)
Last day is 3/12/2024   Mainly music service 8/12/2024

All children and parents invited for special mainly music.
Tel:  Diane 0411 959 588





a selection of $16

pizzas available

$17

a selection of 

5 $17 meals

$26 - Whole Rack

$12 - Rump or

Schnitzel Topper
       $24.00  each

BOTTLEMART Bottle shop, now located at 2/47 Campbell Street, 

Plus 6 brand new cabins

“We come to you”                              
Brett Stanford 

brett@brettosauto.com                 
                                                  

0488 206 188

mailto:brett@brettosauto.com








St Andrew’s 
Presbyterian Church

Service time: 2.00pm Sunday

 All welcome to join with us in worship.
“And you shall call his name 

Jesus, for He will save the 

people from their sins.”

(Matthew 1 v 21)

Enquiries:

Gary Schultz     
 0427 334 258

Howard Rickert
0437 004 357

The Millmerran Ministers 
Association

The Christmas Carols are again being held 
in the Lions Park on Wednesday                    

11th December.  
The sausage sizzle begins at 6pm.              

The Carols follow at 7pm.                                        
A very enjoyable night is assured.  

If by chance, the weather turns bad, we 
will move to the Cultural Centre. 

Our next meeting is at the Presbyterian 
Hall at 10.30am on 10th December.

  

Millmerran Congregation,
Central Downs Parish
41 Florence Street
Millmerran 

Uniting Church 
Australia

Mission Statement - 
We seek to be a multi-generational church with Jesus 
central to our beliefs.  As Disciples of Jesus, we serve and 
connect to the vulnerable and marginalised of our society, 
offering a sanctuary for the broken and sick, a place 
where people are nurtured and cared for.  We believe our 
church is given to the Holy Spirit, making us a Spirit-led 
church.  We invite you to become part of our family 
because we are part of God’s family through GRACE.

        Intergenerational Worship Service          
11 am each Sunday                     

CHRISTMAS SERVICE 4.30 PM Tuesday 24/12/2024

Mainly Music   Tuesdays   9am During School Term     

Minister:  Rev. Willie Liebenberg 0477 888 185

Local contact - Diane 0411 959 588

For more happenings and video clips search our  
Facebook page. 

We	wish	everyone	a
very	happy,	holy	
Christmas	and	

thank-you	for	your	
support	during	the	

year. 





Because of Christmas!

Because of Christmas I know God loves me! Not everyone 

grew up in homes or environments where they felt very 

loved, celebrated or cheered on. So, we all have different 

reference points in life but, whatever our experience, each 

of us have a God shaped place within us. And that place 

can only be filled by God's love.

I pray that what we're sharing together this month 

resonates in your heart. As you read, I encourage you to 

believe and to receive the great love the Father has for 

you.

If you've dealt with rejection or feelings of loneliness where 

you don't feel loved, don't feel accepted. To people around 

you, you might seem okay but on the inside you just don't 

feel loved...you feel that sense of rejection. 

There is one who loves you, has always loved you. How 

can you know? How can you be sure?

John 3:16 assures us, For this is how God loved the world: 

He gave his one and only Son, so that everyone who 

believes in him will not perish but have eternal life. In giving 

Jesus, God didn't just say, I love you. He showed us. He 

proved to the whole world, to everybody that would ever 

live, for all time, I love these people above all, and I am 

willing to do anything and pay anything to get them and 

save them...and He did.

God loves you!

Go onto verse 17, God sent his Son into the world not to 

judge the world, but to save the world through him. When 

we understand this verse, it's clear God isn't condemning 

or judging us. Yet how many ministers and churches have 

preached condemnation trying to shame people into 

compliance. That's not God! God does not want you 

burdened by shame, condemnation or guilt. 

God sent Jesus into the world not to condemn us, not to 

shame or make us feel guilty. No, He's not pleased with sin. 

God's not going to tell you sin's okay but He's not going to 

condemn you over it either. He wants help you get free of it. 

You might say, but you don't know what I've done! Well, I'd 

have say, you don't know the power of God's love or just 

how much he loves you. 1 John 4:9-10 tells us, God 

showed how much he loved us by sending his one and only 

Son into the world so that we might have eternal life 
10 through him. This is real love—not that we loved God,  

but that he loved us and sent his Son as a sacrifice to                

take away our sins.

It's not about whether you are loving Him enough or loving 

Him the right way? It's so easy, because of our own human 

nature, for us to fall into a religious mindset of works in 

trying to earn or deserve God's love. God said it's not about 

that. 

Jesus didn't come to start a religion or even a 

denomination. He came bringing an invitation...an invitation 

He shares in Matthew 11:27-30. 

I like this best in the Message Bible, Jesus resumed talking 

to the people, but now tenderly. “The Father has given me 

all these things to do and say. This is a unique Father-Son 

operation, coming out of Father and Son intimacies and 

knowledge. No one knows the Son the way the Father 

does, nor the Father the way the Son does. But I'm not 

keeping it to myself; I'm ready to go over it line by line with 
28-30 anyone willing to listen. “Are you tired? Worn out? 

Burned out on religion? Come to me. Get away with me 

and you'll recover your life. I'll show you how to take a real 

rest. Walk with me and work with me—watch how I do it. 

Learn the unforced rhythms of grace. I won't lay anything 

heavy or ill-fitting on you. Keep company with me and you'll 

learn to live freely and lightly.”

Wow! What an invitation! 

Do you see that God loves us just as much as He loves 

Jesus? Can that be true...that the Father lreally does loves 

us just as much as He loves Jesus? Yes, it is. He said so. 

Read the conversation between Jesus and the Father 

recorded in John 17. Notice verse 23 where Jesus is 

speaking, I am in them and you are in me. May they 

experience such perfect unity that the world will know that 

you sent me and that you love them as much as you love 

me. 

My friend, you are so very deeply loved! This Christmas 

time, I pray that you would experience for yourself the love 

of God and you would truly know how deeply loved you 

are. His love for you is real and unchanging.

                                                                                               

Happy Christmas! May the 
embrace of His love be                 

wrapped around your heart. 



Runner Up Jammin Campin’ Allstars 

Eithan Biefeld Trio 





St Peters Anglican Church

Services for December 2024
Sunday 1st    9.30am Morning Prayer 
Sunday 8th    9.30am Morning Prayer  
Sunday 15th  9.30am Morning Prayer  
Sunday 22nd 9.30am Holy Communion     
                                  Christmas Service
Please note no service Christmas Day
Sunday 29th   9.30am Morning Prayer 

Services for January 2025
Sunday  5th    9.30am Morning Prayer 
Sunday 12th   9.30am Morning Prayer
Sunday 19th   9.30am Morning Prayer
Sunday 26th   9.30am Holy Communion

 
 

RETURNED & SERVICES
LEAGUE OF AUSTRALIA
QUEENSLAND BRANCH

Returned	&	Services	
							League	R.S.L.	

                                                                            

No monthly meeting will be held in 

December 2024

Meeting for January will be held on 

Saturday  25th January, 2025

2pm at the Anzac Room,

Cultural Centre

  

  for further  details please contact

         Paul Farrington 0439 971 819

 

Chappy’sCorner

As the year draws to a close, we still have a couple                 
of holidays to celebrate.

The most significant for many will be Christmas Day. 
The celebration involving gift giving/receiving, 

sumptuous feasts, get together’s with family and 
friends and all the trimmings that go along with               

the festive season.
While it is a wonderful time to bring the year to a close, 

spare a thought for the reason we observe                           
the tradition of Christmas.

While the date may not be accurate, it is in 
remembrance of Jesus, the Son of God coming to 

this earth as a baby, to offer all of humanity the 
opportunity to live forever with Him in heaven                     

and the earth made new.

However you celebrate this time of year, I wish for              
you all a happy and safe holiday season.

'For God so loved the world that He gave His only 
Son, so that whoever believes in Him should not 

perish, but have eternal life. For God did not send 
Jesus into the world to condemn it, but in order that 

the world might be saved through Him.'
(The Bible - John 3:16,17).

Millmerran P-10 State School

                                                                                                                            

Enquiries: C King 4695 1128

     R. Millar 0428 889 001



Wind from Elsewhere Ministry
For many of us, Christmas Time is a happy time, spending it 

with family and friends, exchanging gifts, having a meal 
together, admiring the shimmering lights and glittering                 
tinsels on the Christmas tree. BUT, how many of us                 

remember the wonderful Gift God gave us, some 2000 years 
ago;...that gift being King Jesus. YES! We sing hymns about 

Jesus being born in a manger, being wrapped up in swaddling 
clothes, not really fit for a King; we read about the Angels 

singing "Hosanna, the King is born!", and about the shepherds 
and the wise men who went to worship Him.                                       

JUST THINK how much Jesus loved us to be willing to                                
leave His Heavenly place behind, and to become a little baby,    

so He could grow up and die for our sins!

We all know the story of the Birth of Christ. But why is it so 

important to remember that Joseph was not Jesus' father? 

Because Jesus would have been just like us:- born with a sinful 

heart. He wouldn't been able to die for us. He would have had to 

die for His own sins, not ours. But, because God was Jesus' 

Father, "His heart was pure and without sin, the Bible says, and 

neither was deceit found in His mouth." 1Peter 2:22.

Do you love Jesus? If you love Him, remember that “He loved 

you first.” 1John 4:19. Yes! Jesus loves you. He loved you when 

He was with God in Heaven, before He came to earth. He loved 

you then, He loves you now, and He will love you forever. 

                   “For nothing can ever separate us from the love of God!" 

     Romans 8:38

 

Community Organisations
Free EVENT advertising 

Community Service announcements

ABC Radio Southern Qld - David Iliffe

4AK/4WK - radio4wk@gmail.com

87.6FM Toowoomba Regional Radio
 Sales@toowoombaregionalradio.com

Gordon Patterson

Chanel Seven “Whats On” 
newstoowoomba@seven.com.au

Toowoomba Regional Council - 
www.tr.qld.gov.au   Events Register 

Millmerran Digital LED Sign

Paid advertising - 
Millmerran & District Newsletter
Pittsworth Sentinel
Toowoomba Chronicle

ST FRANCIS DE SALES 
CATHOLIC CHURCH

December/January Mass and Liturgy Times:

ADVENT/ CHRISTMAS VIGIL

Sunday December 1st         Mass 9.30am

Sunday December 8th         Liturgy 8.30am

Saturday December 14th       Mass 6.00pm

Sunday December 22nd        Liturgy 8.30am

Tuesday December 24th       Vigil Mass 6.00pm

Sunday December 29th        Liturgy 8.30am

Sunday January 5th (Epiphany) Mass 9.30am

Sunday January 12th          Liturgy 8.30am

Saturday January 18th         Mass 6.00pm

Sunday January 26th          Liturgy 8.30am

       Merry Christmas to all.

 Warwick & Geny 0427 574 497

mailto:radio4wk@gmail.com
mailto:Sales@toowoombaregionalradio.com
http://newstoowoomba@seven.com.au





